

MESSAGES.

September 2010, Issue 1

A Publication of the University Women's Club of CU Boulder

### Inside this issue:

President's Message	1
Lecture Luncheons	2
Membership Coffee	4
<u>Donors</u>	5
<u>Spotlight</u>	6
Interest Groups	7
Calendar of Events	8
Membership Form	9

### <u>Lecture Luncheon</u> The Wild Animal Sanctuary: A Beacon of Hope

#### **Pat Craig**

Tues., Oct. 12, 11:30 a.m. University Memorial Center Room 235 (Payment due October 5)

#### **Sneak Preview:**

Pat Craig, Executive Director of the Wild Animal Sanctuary in Keenesburg, Colorado, will describe how Colorado has come to have the largest population of rescued lions, tigers and bears in the world.

See Page 2 for Details...

It's that time again, a new year for the University Women's Club. I'm excited. The UWC has been great for me in the four years I've been in Boulder and my hope is that this year's Board will help to make this year a great year for the more than 300 women who come together in this organization.

**Friendship.** The very first objective in the UWC Constitution reads as follows: "To promote friendship among the members and to strengthen their bonds of common interests." What better way to meet this objective than through our **Interest Groups** where in smaller group settings friendships can blossom and flourish in an atmosphere of stimulation. We now support 18 interest groups covering an enormous diversity of focus and we have at least three more choices for 2010-11 (see Spotlight on Interest Groups on pq.6).

The **Service** component of our Constitutional Objectives is another great avenue for forging friendships. At the United Way's Day of Caring in August, 15 of our members worked together on four projects to aid our Community and then had a good post-volunteer celebration at Gateway Park Fun Center. (See story on p.4). Joanna Rosenblum, our Service Chair, has other projects in the works for us to do together as a club and in smaller groups. Be ready to get together for further volunteer opportunities.

Rosemary Getsie, our President-Elect and Program Chair has lined up a wonderful **Lecture Luncheon** series (see series beginning on pq.2). The luncheons are a great opportunity to get together with old and new friends for socializing and discussion as well as good food and an interesting presentation.

**Old Friends/New Friends; White Tags/Pink Tags.** We have women in our group who first came together when they joined the UWC as young faculty wives and who have been friends for fifty years!

## President's Message

We also have members who have relocated to beautiful Boulder in their retirement or who have lived here for many



years but have only recently joined the UWC. It is not always easy for these two groups – the old friends and the new recruits - to mix and mingle, sometimes because we don't know who's who.

This year we are going to make our name tags more distinctive so we can identify each other. The returning UWC members will have white tags, with the Board members' tags including their titles. New members will have pink tags including the designation "New Member". We will also have "roving ambassadors" who will facilitate introductions between our old and new members and help to make the new members feel comfortable. I'd also ask all returning members to be unofficial ambassadors and take a moment from your reunions with old friends to welcome our new members and guests.

As I close, let me put in a word for our future UWC members – the young women who are students at CU. Please be generous with your scholarship contributions. You will have an opportunity to donate at our Fall Membership Coffee on September 14. I look forward to seeing you there.

#### **Kathy Randall**

President 303-530-1095 katherineran@gmail.com 2010-2011 Lecture Luncheon Series— Buy your tickets now! Please join us for this year's great line-up of speakers. The price of the luncheons remains the same as last year at \$18. Save \$10 by reserving the whole series for \$80. Mail checks to Virginia Stringi, 935 Gillaspie Drive, Boulder 80305-6543. Reservations and payment are due at least one week before the luncheon. We will also accept reservations and payment at the Fall Membership Coffee.

We encourage you to invite your spouse or a guest to attend with you.



# October

The Wild Animal Sanctuary: A Beacon of Hope

### **Pat Craig**

Tuesday, October 12, 2010, 11:30 a.m. <u>University Memorial Center</u>, Room 235 (Reservations and payment due October 5)

Pat Craig, Executive Director of the Wild Animal Sanctuary in Keenesburg, Colorado, will describe how Colorado has come to have the largest population of rescued lions, tigers, and bears in the world.

The Wild Animal Sanctuary in Keenesburg, Colorado represents a true labor of love. For over 30 years, Pat Craig has rescued and provided a home for captive exotic and endangered large carnivores. His efforts have been in response to a massive social problem, the captive wildlife crisis. In his lecture, TWAS Executive Director Pat Craig will describe the impact of this problem on society, the three aspects of the facility's mission, and how Pat and TWAS have become world renowned.

Pat Craig, a native of Boulder, Colorado, began saving captive wildlife as a 19-year old college student. From his family's farm, he pursued his vision with his own funds and has become a leading expert in captive large carnivore behavior and sanctuary development. He works successfully with the USDA, the U.S., Mexican, and Canadian wildlife agencies, and has received recognition from many sources including the American Veterinary Association and the American Humane Association. Pat and his animals have been featured on National Geographic Channel, 60 Minutes News, Animal Planet, and major documentaries covering the captive wildlife crisis.

## Sneak Previews of Upcoming Lecture Luncheons

## November

Food Allergies: Myth vs. Reality

### Dr. S. Allan Bock

Tuesday, November 9, 2010, 11:30 a.m.

<u>Spice of Life Events Center</u>,

5706 Arapahoe Avenue

(Reservations and payment due November 2)



Dr. S. Allan Bock, researcher, clinician, faculty member, noted author and speaker in the area of food allergies will address issues associated with living with food

allergies, and how they are diagnosed and treated. He will also identify a number of common myths and replace them with well-documented facts.

## December

Notes on Wisdom, Hope and Healing

### **Carrie Host**

Tuesday, December 14, 2010, 11:30 a.m. University Memorial Center, Room 235 (Reservations and payment due December 7)



Author Carrie Host's unquenchable sense of humor in the midst of suffering creates poignant moments of laughter through tears. Bracing, lyrical, and deeply moving, Between Me and the River

is a tribute to one life, and all lives rerouted by illness. Ms. Host's inspirational talk reveals the wisdom of acceptance and the underpinnings of hope.

## February

To Shangri-La & Back: A Historian's Perspective of Tibet

### William Wei

Tuesday, February 8, 2011, 11:30 a.m. University Memorial Center, Room 235 (Reservations and payment due February 1)



Drawing from highlights of his recent journey to Tibet, Professor William Wei's lecture will describe the current geo -political climate of this tiny, beleaguered country.

## March

Talking with Kent Haruf

#### **Kent Haruf**

Tuesday, March 8, 2011, 11:30 a.m. University Memorial Center, Room 235 (Reservations and payment due March 1)



In his lecture, author Kent Haruf will describe the fiction-writing process behind his award-winning novels and criticallyacclaimed plays. Kent will engage the audience with readings from his works

including *Plainsong* and *Eventide*, and by extemporaneously answering and expanding upon our questions and comments.



## Fall Membership Coffee

Tuesday, September 14, 2010 9:30–11:30 a.m. University Memorial Center, Room 235

The University Women's Club invites you to the annual Fall Membership Coffee and encourages you to bring a guest and introduce her to the many opportunities that the UWC offers. Better yet, bring two guests. Visit with old friends and meet new ones over coffee and pastries.

#### Learn about:

- The 2010-11 Lecture Luncheons. The five lectures lined up have something for everyone. Purchase individual tickets today, or save time and money by purchasing all five at once.
- The UWC Interest Groups. We have all the old favorites and some new ones. Time to sign up.
- The Club's History. Browse through the photo albums of our UWC past.
- Volunteer opportunities in the Boulder community.

You may also renew your membership at the Coffee. Dues must be paid by October 31 in order to have your name in the directory. See Membership form found in this issue of *MESSAGES*.

Please join us for this festive startup event. If you have any questions, please contact me. ~Rosemary Getsie, President-Elect and Program Chair

## University Women's Club Participates in United Way's Day of Caring



From left: Rosemary Cooke, Carol Saunders, Jeanne Collins, Kay Arnold, Kathy Randall

On August 13, the UWC joined hundreds of other Boulder County volunteers in participating in the United Way's Day of Caring. Our 15 volunteers were assigned to projects at three organizations. The Safe Shelter of St. Vrain Valley asked us to help them get ready for events they'll hold during Domestic Violence Awareness Month, the Boulder Valley Women's Health Center needed to get the word out about new health services that are being offered to low income and uninsured women, and the Colorado Therapeutic Riding Center asked us to price items for their upcoming garage sale. It was extremely gratifying to spend a morning lending a hand to these valuable community resources.

Although we worked hard throughout the morning, it was a very energizing experience. We started the day meeting with the staffs of the respective organizations to learn more about what they do. These are very

dedicated and passionate people and it was inspiring to hear their stories. The Day of Caring gave us all the opportunity to look beyond our own lives and think about what others are experiencing. Over the coming year, there will be other volunteer activities that we'll be doing as a group. I hope you join us!

~Joanna Rosenblum, Service Chair



From left, clockwise: Rosemary Getsie (partial view), Elizabeth Black, Libby Berry, Sidney Goodwin, Gail Kagy, Semay Nelson, Rosemary Cooke



From left: Georgia Blum, Elizabeth Black, Sidney Goodwin, Gail Kagy

## 2009-10 University Women's Club Donors

Thank You to the following who donated to last year's UWC Scholarship Fund.

Onunc	you we me	juuning n	no conunec n	o moi yeur	anuce	ochimiconi p	Ouno.
Mieko	Akima	Rosemary	Getsie		Martin	Berry	Seier
Alma	Alber	Judy	Givens		McBryan	Marion K.	Selbin
Joyce	Albersheim	Doris	Goodrich		McGavin	Marilyn	Shaffer
Alice	Allen	Gail	Gray	•	McGinnis	LaDonna	
Judith	Auer	Mary	Greenwald	-	McIlvain	Boyce	
Margaret	Banse		Grubb		McKenna	•	Simons
Ingrid	Becher	•	Grundmann		Michl		
Sue	Beckley	Mary Ann	•	Barbara R.			Simpson
Mary	Behr		Hauser	37	Milton	•	Skala
Janice	Belkora		Havlick		Minger	Margaret	
Martha	Berndtson		Hearn		Moncrieff	Gail	Smith
Eleanor	Bertram		Hinebauch	Madeline		Ruth	Smith
Elizabeth S.	Black		Hoadley		Neulight	Heather	Southwick
Linda	Bloomquist	Christine		/ #300g/PCPS** 13	Nordberg	Marlyn	Spelman
Barbara	Bowers		Holland		Northcutt	•	Spencer
Linda	Britton		Holley	200 5	Nozik	Carolyn	-
Sherry	Bruff		Howrey		Nuzum	•	Stafford
-	Byers	Betty		Corinne E.		•	
	Campbell		Huffman		Pankove	Lynelle H.	
Georgianne	_		Hutchinson	Marilyn			Stricklin
-	Campbell	Heather			Peterson	Virginia	Stringi
	Clark		Irwin	Margaret G.		Vinita	Sturgeon
•	Collard	41.5	Jacobs		Peterson	Patricia Ann	Summers
Rosemary	Cooke	245/77	Johnson		Phillipson	Kathryn	Terrill
Charlotte M.		Martha			Porterfield	Susan	Thomas
	Crawford	Susannah			Pringle	Jeannie	Thompson
Betty			Kagy	•	Quinby		Tracy
•	Dahlberg		Kassoy	Jyotsna	v	Colleen	•
	Darby	2.6	Kauffman		Ramsay		
Shirley	·		Kilburn	•	Randall		VanSpriell
•	DeFries	Diana			Rauch		Vidulich
•	Dell'Apa	The second second	Klemme	Judith	Reid	Barbara	Vidulich
	Diamond		Knapp			Bobbi	Vischi
	Donegan		Knaub	Rebecca		Lorraine	Volsky
-	Doyle	A	Korenblat	Ginnie	Ruwitch	Margaret	Voorheis
	Dozier	Venita	THE PARTY AND ADDRESS OF THE PARTY OF THE PA		Sadler	Jean	Wainwright
	Duhon	46 700	Linsky	Marian			Warkentin
	Dunnack	78' 14	Lipstreu				Wasley
	Engdahl		Lipstreu Little		Salzberg Sanford		Watson
-	Etges	Connie		Martha Jo			
	Evans		C	Marion			Wehner Collins
Barbara		M2717	Ludke Luerman		Saunders		White
Jeanette		Ann M.			Saunders	· ·	Whittaker
	Fox	37		Elizabeth		Maxene H.	Wilson
	Gabriel	17	Lynch		Schroeder	Sarah Ann	Wright
Claudine		Regina Esther	•		Schumacher	Stephanie	Wrotny
	Garcia		Magathan Malitz	-	Schwartz	_	Young
	Garcia de Miller		Malmer	-	Schwiesow	Barbara	•
	Garland			•	Sears		Ziegenhagen
Aiill	Garranu	Karen	Marley-Sture	Dev	Bears	Caron	

## Spotlight on ... Interest Groups



In a regular column each month, we are going to spotlight an interest group – tell a little bit about it – its history, its purpose, its membership, maybe have a picture or two. We currently have 18 interest groups, most of which are accepting new members. At the Fall Membership Coffee on September 14, you'll have an opportunity to talk to representatives of the interest groups and sign on.

We'll also be offering several **potential** new interest groups which will need five UWC members to establish, so be sure to sign up if it sounds like your cup of tea.

Here is a list of some ideas for *potential* interest groups:

**Art and Antiques**–a combination of two interest groups that UWC supported in the past. The exact nature of the group would depend upon decisions made by the members, but it could include visits to museums, shops, and galleries, and presentations or discussions of various aspects of art and antiques.

**On the Road Again**-perfect for those of us with wanderlust. Each meeting, the group would carpool and head off for a selected destination – perhaps a trip to a Denver museum, a cog rail ride up Pike's Peak, an exploration of a mountain village, a trip to a football game. Where do you want to go?

Current Events—a discussion group with topics selected and led by participating members.

**French Conversation 2**–The French Conversation Group has been full for several years. If there are enough interested people, a second group can be organized.

## Opera Brunch Sneak Peek



Tamera Van Spriell Chair-UMC Opera Brunch vanspriell@comcast.net 303-543-7424 Mark your calendars for **Sunday, March 13, 2011** at 11:30 a.m. to enjoy a delicious brunch followed by the opera, **Susannah.** 

Carlisle Floyd's first major opera is described as an "apocryphal tale" that pits Susannah's beauty and the attention she evokes against the jealousy and societal/religious expectations of a small Tennessee town in the 1950s.

In the Tennessee town of New Hope Valley, a young woman learns that beauty can bear a terrible cost. Susannah draws the attention of several men at a church square dance, including a travelling preacher. Jealous wives begin to gossip. The community struggles to uphold societal and religious expectations, setting a tragic chain of events in motion. Lush, tuneful Appalachian music including *Ain't It a Pretty Night* colors this 1955 version of the apocryphal tale of Susannah and the Elders. Carlisle Floyd's first major opera, it is the second most performed in the American repertoire (after Gershwin's *Porgy and Bess*).

### Interest Groups — Jill Grubb (614-440-5585; jillgrubb44@yahoo.com)

- Afternoon Book Group: This group meets at 2 p.m. on the fourth Tuesday of the month. The September 28 meeting will be at the home of Shirley Deeter, 3902 Promontory Court, Boulder (720-564-1509; <a href="mailto:sseedeter@comcast.net">sseedeter@comcast.net</a>). We will discuss Cutting for Stone by Abraham Verghese. Books are available at the Boulder Bookstore. For questions, please contact co-chairs Ruth Harvey (303-666-7447; <a href="mailto:ruth.harvey@comcast.net">ruth.harvey@comcast.net</a>) or Shirley Deeter.
- Evening Book Group: The group will meet on September 9 at 7:30 p.m. at the home of Christy Baggett, 1407 Cedar Ave. Boulder (303-443-5680; <a href="mailto:christycsweet@msn.com">christycsweet@msn.com</a>) to discuss *Mudbound* by Hillary Jordan and *The Help* by Katheryn Stockett. Kathy Randall will lead the discussion and Frances Dahlberg is the co-hostess. Books are available on the UWC Evening Book Group shelf at the Boulder Bookstore.
- Bicycling Group: The Biking Group will meet every Thursday for a ride of 10-20 miles around Boulder and environs. An email will be sent early each week to announce the time and place to meet for the ride for that week. If you are not on the email list, please contact Mary Greenwald (303-443-6478, m.b.greenwald@comcast.net).
- Afternoon Bridge Group: The first Wednesday Bridge Group will continue with its present membership. At the Fall Membership Coffee, new groups will be forming. Come sign up. Kay Dayem (303-834-0984; <a href="kdayem@colorado.edu">kdayem@colorado.edu</a>) or Val Havlick (303-494-0664; <a href="havlick@colorado.edu">havlick@colorado.edu</a>).
- French Conversation: Currently this group is full. If interested in forming a new group, contact Interest Group Chair Jill Grubb (614-440-5585; jillgrubb44@yahoo.com).
- Garden Group: We meet on the first Wednesday of each month to visit area gardens and plant nurseries, and to discuss gardening plans and projects during the winter months. Our next meeting is on Wednesday, September 15 in order to include new members. Program information will be emailed to members of the group. Please contact Jyotsna Raj (303-447-8831; jyotsna.raj@colorado.edu).
- Hiking Group: This year-round group meets on Fridays at 9 a.m. September through May. During the summer, between Memorial Day and Labor Day, the hiking group meets at 8:30 a.m. Most hikes are of moderate difficulty and end just before noon. Hiking places vary depending on the weather and preferences of the members. Currently we are meeting at the east end of the lower level of Macy's parking garage off 30th St., however, meeting places may also vary. Contact Nurit Wolf (303-443-7958; nwolf@colorado.edu) or Heidi Lynch (303-499-5779; hslynch@comcast.net)
- Investment Group: We meet once a month on the second Wednesday of the month at 9 a.m. at a member's home. After a business meeting, we report on the stocks we follow, discuss these stocks, and report on any new stock we have studied. Please contact Mareike Ludkewycz (720-890-5802; <a href="mareike1875@yahoo.com">mareike1875@yahoo.com</a>) for more information.
- Italian Conversation Group: The group meets each Wednesday from 1:30-3:30 p.m. at Café Bravo, located at the Dairy Center for the Performing Arts, 2590 Walnut St., Boulder. For further information, please call Maxene Wilson (303-530-4619, <a href="maxene@earthlink.net">maxene@earthlink.net</a>).
- **Music Group**: This social group is open to performers and those who love to listen to music. Our next meeting is Monday, September 13, at 7:30 p.m. For more information, please contact Judy Owens (303-494-0196; owensj4@mac.com) or Julia Luerman (303-938-8084; jluerman@comcast.net).
- Out to Lunch: We meet at noon on the last Wednesday of the month at Boulder area restaurants to sample the cuisine and socialize over lunch. In September, we meet at noon, Wednesday, September 29, at the Chautauqua Dining Hall, 900 Baseline Rd. Please contact Jyotsna Raj (303-447-8831; iyotsna.rai@colorado.edu).
- Reader's Theater 1: We meet monthly on the last Thursday at 9:30 a.m. in members' homes. Currently the group is reading plays suggested by the members of the group. Recently one of our members resigned, so we can accommodate one member to total 12. Please call Ruth Warkentin (720-890-0272; rjwark@indra.com).
- Reader's Theatre 2: This group meets at 6:30 p.m. on the first or second Monday of the month at a member's home. On September 13, we'll meet at the home of Kathy Campbell, 117 Genesee Court, to read William Inge's *Picnic*. Please contact Patty Ludke (303-440-9590; <a href="mailto:pattycake.21@juno.com">pattycake.21@juno.com</a>) or Kathy Randall (303-530-1095; <a href="mailto:katherineran@gmail.com">katherineran@gmail.com</a>).
- Conversational Spanish Speakers: If you'd like to join us at a local restaurant once or twice a month on Mondays from 3:30 to 4:30 for Spanish conversation over tea or coffee, please contact Diana King (303 530-1860, <a href="mailto:diana\_s\_king@yahoo.com">diana\_s\_king@yahoo.com</a>). We've been fortunate to have UWC member, Gloria Garcia de Miller from Venezuela serve as our mentor.
- Beginning Spanish Conversation: Come join our fun group of 12 women as we learn Spanish enough to travel and keep up with our changing world. Meets Tuesdays at 11:00 a.m. at Sherry Bruff's home at 1245 Old Tale Road, Boulder 80303, off Cherryvale between Baseline and Arapahoe (303-415-9970; <a href="mailto:sherry.bruff@colorado.edu">sherry.bruff@colorado.edu</a>). We now have 12 members, an exceptionally wonderful teacher in Rosalie Olson (Claudine Garby's honorary niece), and have more fun learning Spanish than we can begin to say. We will welcome new members in the Fall, and if we have enough we'll split into two groups of Beginners and One-Year students. Classes with Professor Olson are \$12/week; pay only for those sessions you can attend.
- Sunday Afternoon at the Movies & More: The group meets each month, year-round, usually on the fourth Sunday to see a movie followed by refreshments and discussion. The choice of movie, meeting time, and place are sent to all group members the week before the movie. Contact co-chairs Peggy Burrell (303-439-9533; peggyb80020@yahoo.com) or Patty Ludke (303-440-9590; pattycake.21@juno.com).
- Tea and Travel: Tea and Travel will meet at 1:15 p.m. to start at 1:30 p.m. on September 21, when Jyotsna Raj will present a program on India in her home, 863 14th Street Boulder, CO 80302, followed by tea and refreshments. Anyone interested in attending should contact Jyotsna (303-447-8831; <a href="mailto:iyotsna.raj@colorado.edu">iyotsna.raj@colorado.edu</a>). Tea and Travel meets six times a year on the third Tuesday of September, October, November, February, March and April. Contact Virginia Stringi, T&T chairman (303-955-1860; vstringi@comcast.net) to add your name to the "T&T" email list.
- Occasional Winter Sports: This group will meet as weather and interest permit. Contact Sherry Bruff (303-415-9970; sherry.bruff@colorado.edu).

To start a new group, you must have five members. All group members must be members of the University Women's Club.

## 2010-11 Calendar

September	7	Board Meeting
	10	MESSAGES Deadline
	14	Membership Coffee
October	5	Board Meeting
	10	MESSAGES Deadline
	12	Lecture Luncheon
	31	Membership Deadline for name to appear in Directory
November	2	Board Meeting
	7	Welcome New Members Wine and Cheese Party
	9	Lecture Luncheon and Directory Distribution
	10	MESSAGES Deadline
December	7	Board Meeting
	10	NO MESSAGES IN JANUARY
	14	Lecture Luncheon
January		No Planned Meetings or Events
February	1	Board Meeting
	8	Lecture Luncheon
	10	MESSAGES Deadline
March	1	Board Meeting
	8	Lecture Luncheon
	10	MESSAGES Deadline
	13	Opera Brunch
April	5	Board Meeting
	10	MESSAGES Deadline
	12	Scholarship Luncheon
May	10	Honors Tea
	17	Tri-Board Meeting

## Executive Board 2010-11

President	Kathy Randall
President-elect Program Chair	Rosemary Getsie
Secretary	Kathleen Salzberg
Treasurer	Martha McGavin
Past President	Karon Johnson
Advisory/ Parliamentarian	Claudine Garby
Communications	Karen Diamond Carol Saunders
E-Mail	Kathleen Salzberg
Historian	Ginnie Ross
Honors Reception	Sharon Gabriel
Hospitality	Virginia Stringi
Interest Groups	Jill Grubb
Mailing	Joyce Spencer
Margaret Willard Award	Mary Ann Hartigan
Membership	Beth Rauch
<b>Membership Directory</b>	GeorgiAnne Campbell
MESSAGES	Carol Etges
Nominating Committee	Ami Sadler
Opera Brunch	Tamera VanSpriell
<b>Scholarship Committee</b>	Frieda Holley
Scholarship Luncheon	Cathy Skala Diana King
Service	Joanna Rosenblum
Telephone Tree	Linda Blomquist
Webpage Bulletin Board	Carol Etges GeorgiAnne Campbell

## Member Benefits

There are two benefits for dues-paying members: 1) an e-mail account through CU, which will provide a CU e-mail address and give you internet access to CU Library electronic resources; and 2) a CU guest Buff Card, which provides patron privileges at Norlin Library. To take advantage of the e-mail account, you must first contract with an Internet Service Provider. CU no longer provides free dial-up service. If interested in either of these two benefits, please contact Kathleen Salzberg (303-499-3128; Kathleen.Salzberg@colorado.edu).

### UWC Membership Form

Welcome! Please fill out the membership form completely, even if you were a member last year. It is very important that we verify all the information presently in the database.

Please print clearly, especially your email address.

MESSAGES will be emailed to our membership. We encourage everyone to receive MESSAGES in this manner (we offer technical help, if needed) as it saves UWC hundreds of dollars in postal mailing costs and printing – money that can be dedicated for scholarships. If you do not have an email address, we will mail a copy of MESSAGES to you without charge.

We're looking forward to seeing you at our wonderful events. Beth Rauch 303-442-2704

Name		Phone
Address		
E-mail address for newslett	er	e print clearly)
		returning or new member.
	onal tax-deductible cont	ribution for the scholarship fund. other \$
Make all checks payable to	•	•
Mail to: <b>UWC Membershi</b> Payment deadline for name I have a friend who might like	p, PO Box 18844, Bo e printed in Membershi e to join the UWC. Please	p Directory: October 31, 2010 e send membership information to:
Mail to: <b>UWC Membershi</b> Payment deadline for name I have a friend who might like Name	p, PO Box 18844, Bo e printed in Membershi e to join the UWC. Please	p Directory: October 31, 2010
Mail to: <b>UWC Membershi</b> Payment deadline for name  I have a friend who might like Name  Address  NEW MEMBERS: Please ci	p, PO Box 18844, Bo e printed in Membershi e to join the UWC. Please E-mail	p Directory: October 31, 2010 e send membership information to:  Phone  pps you might be interested in joining.
Mail to: <b>UWC Membershi</b> Payment deadline for name  I have a friend who might like Name  Address  NEW MEMBERS: Please ci	p, PO Box 18844, Bos printed in Membershi e to join the UWC. Please E-mail	p Directory: October 31, 2010 e send membership information to:  Phone  pps you might be interested in joining.
Mail to: <b>UWC Membershi</b> Payment deadline for name I have a friend who might like Name  Address  NEW MEMBERS: Please ci Continuin  Books - Afternoon Books - Evening	p, PO Box 18844, Box printed in Membership to join the UWC. Please E-mail rcle the UWC interest group members: Please cont Gardening Hiking	p Directory: October 31, 2010 e send membership information to:  Phone  ups you might be interested in joining. act group chairman.
Mail to: UWC Membershi Payment deadline for name I have a friend who might like Name Address  NEW MEMBERS: Please ci Continuin  Books - Afternoon	p, PO Box 18844, Box printed in Membership to join the UWC. Please E-mail rcle the UWC interest group members: Please conting	p Directory: October 31, 2010 e send membership information to:  Phone  pps you might be interested in joining. act group chairman.  Out to Lunch
Mail to: <b>UWC Membershi</b> Payment deadline for name I have a friend who might like Name  Address  NEW MEMBERS: Please ci Continuin  Books - Afternoon Books - Evening	p, PO Box 18844, Box printed in Membership to join the UWC. Please E-mail rcle the UWC interest group members: Please cont Gardening Hiking	p Directory: October 31, 2010 e send membership information to: Phone  ups you might be interested in joining. act group chairman. Out to Lunch Reader's Theater